

MUNICIPAL BUILDING 655 Blacklick St. Groveport, OH 43125 614.836.5301 www.groveport.org

City Administrator Report to Council BJ King, City Administrator August 8, 2022

Legislation

Ord. 2022-0228 - Creation of Opioid Settlement Fund

The City has received our portion of the OneOhio Distributor Settlement (Opioid Settlement) in the amount of \$1,086. To account for this money, a fund must be created specific to the settlement funds. Our settlement money will be deposited into this new fund and any expenditures will be tracked accordingly.. There will be a request to amend this ordinance during the August 8th Council meeting. Since the City has received the settlement funds, we request that this ordinance be passed as an emergency so the money can be deposited into account

Ord. 2022-030- Purchase of 3 police cruisers

With the ongoing supply chain issue, specific to availability of vehicles, Chief Adams has been looking into options for purchasing a few new police cruisers to replace older cruisers. The quickest delivery option that has been found is thru the consortium Sourcewell, which carries the State of Ohio Bid Contract. Approval of this ordinance would authorize the purchase of three (3) new police cruisers thru the Sourcewell purchasing consortium. The vehicles would be delivered in 2023 and included as a capital expenditure in the 2023 budget. Please refer to Chief Adams' email from August 4th for additional information. I recommend approval of this ordinance in order to continue the Police Department's cruiser replacement schedule.

Ord. 2022-031 - Granting an easement extension for property at 240 Front Street

In 2002, the City of Groveport granted a driveway easement for the owners of the property at 240 Front Street. The owners of the referenced property have requested an additional easement that measures 0.0039 acres in the rear of their property. The ordinance contains an exhibit showing the requested easement. The owners plan to construct a new garage and request this additional easement so they can install a driveway extension for the new driveway in order to drive their motorcycles into the garage. This is property that I don't anticipate the City needing in the future. We will still maintain use of the easement of needed in the future. I recommend approval of this ordinance. This legislation should be referred to the August 15th Committee meeting.